Metropolitan Washington Air Quality Committee


Suite 300, 777 North Capitol Street, N.E.  Washington , D.C.  20002-4239  202-962-3358  Fax:  202-962-3203

TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTE
Date:
April 9, 2004
Time:
10:00 p.m. – 12:00 NOON

Lunch will be served at 12:00 pm

Place:
COG Training Center, 1st Floor
MWCOG, 777 North Capitol St., NE, #300

Washington, DC 20002



Agenda
10:00
1.
Call to Order and Review of Meeting Summary (March 12, 2004)



Chairman Dana Kauffman, Fairfax County
10:05
2.
State Air Agency Report

· Section 185 Legislation/Regulation

· OTC Regulations

10:20   3.
Report of the Forecasting Subcommittee


Mike Woodman, MDE

10:35   4.
Transition to Ozone Forecasting for the 8-Hour Standard


Jennifer Desimone, COG/DEP
11:05
5.
Update on Refinement of MOBILE6 Model Inputs


Mike Clifford, COG/DTP

11:15
6.
FY 2005 MWAQC Work Program and Budget (ACTION ITEM)


Joan Rohlfs, Chief, Air Quality Planning
11:35
7.
Briefing on EPA’s Utility Mercury Reductions Rule


Beth Lowe, COG/DEP
11:55
8.
Other Business
12:00
9.
Set Date for Next Meeting and Adjourn: May 14, 2004
DRAFT

MWAQC Technical Advisory Committee

Meeting Summary

March 12, 2004

10:00 am – 12:00 pm

COG Training Center

Present:

Tad Aburn, Maryland Department of Environment

Kambiz Agazi, Fairfax County

Rick Canizales, Prince William County

Randy Carroll, Maryland Department of Environment

Howard Chang, Calvert/Charles Counties

Sherry Conway Appel, Prince George’s County

Julie Crenshaw, Air Quality Public Advisory Committee, Chair

Deidre Elvis, District of Columbia Department of Health

Diane Franks, Maryland Department of Environment

Jeff Harn, Arlington County

Alex Hekimian, Montgomery County M-NCPPC

Hon. Dana Kauffman, Fairfax County
Grady Ketron, Virginia Department of Transportation

Maurice Keys, District of Columbia Department of Transportation

Chris Meoli, Virginia Department of Environmental Quality

Mark Moszak, Loudoun County

Jim Ponticello, Virginia Department of Environmental Quality

Mary Richmond, Montgomery County

Bill Skrabak, City of Alexandria

Howard Simons, Maryland Department of Transportation

Jim Sydnor, Virginia Department of Environmental Quality

Ram Tangirala, District of Columbia Department of Health

Staff:

Mike Clifford, COG/DTP

Sunil Kumar, COG/DEP

Beth Lowe, COG/DEP

Eulalie Lucas, COG/DTP

Joan Rohlfs, COG/DEP

Daivamani Sivasailam, COG/TPB

Observers:

Charlie Baummer, Metropolitan Washington Airports Authority

Tom Biesiadny, Fairfax County Department of Transportation

Tim Nutter, Northern Virginia Transportation Alliance

1. Call to Order 

Chairman Kauffman called the meeting to order at 10:05 p.m. The minutes of the February 6 meeting were approved with a correction to include Damon Harvey as the attendee from the District of Columbia Department of Transportation.

2. Submittal of Severe Area SIP and CO Maintenance Plan
Joan Rohlfs said that all three states have submitted the new Severe Area SIP to EPA. Virginia submitted the SIP on February 24, 2004 while Maryland and the District submitted it on February 25. Copies of the submittal letters were made available to the committee. Ms. Rohlfs noted that Maryland and the District have also submitted the CO plan. Jim Sydnor said that Virginia expects to submit its plan next week.

3. Update on Section 185 Legislation
Beth Lowe informed the committee that Virginia’s Section 185 bill, SB 454, passed both the House and Senate on March 10 and has been sent to the governor for his signature. The Maryland bill, HB 1441, was introduced on February 25 and was referred to the House Rules Committee. On March 11 the Rules Committee referred the bill to the House Environmental Matters Committee. Also on March 11, MWAQC sent a letter to the members of the Environmental Matters Committee and all other delegates from the MWAQC area encouraging them to support the bill.

Chairman Kauffman asked if the Maryland bill would be approved in time. Tad Aburn said that MDE put a lot of work into drafting the bill and he feels there is a reasonable chance that it will pass. He noted that one provision of the bill invests the collected fees in cleaning up the environment, and allows fee-paying businesses to be reimbursed for pollution control programs. Mr. Sydnor noted that the House of Delegates had changed one of the provisions of the Virginia bill, specifying that money collected under the fee penalty program must go to the emissions inspection fund.

Ram Tangirala said that the District has begun a 15-day public comment period for its Section 185 regulation. The comment period will end on March 19, after which the regulation will be proposed for final adoption. The District hopes to have the regulation finalized by late March or early April.

4. FY 2005 MWAQC Work Program and Budget
Ms. Rohlfs said that the work program was not being proposed for approval as indicated on the agenda. The item was being presented as a briefing and would be presented to the committee for approval in April.

Ms. Rohlfs reviewed a summary memo discussion the main work elements of the FY 2005 budget, which totals $526,800 and runs from July 1, 2004 through June 30, 2005. The budget deals with the transition in planning from the 1-hour to the 8-hour ozone standard. Washington expects to be formally designated a nonattainment area for the 8-hour standard in April, and the boundaries of the nonattainment region could change at that time. Ms. Rohlfs said that this budget increases the time staff will spend working with local governments in the region to adopt voluntary programs, and assisting local governments with reporting requirements for the voluntary measures. She noted that a SIP revision might also be required to formally include the regulations and legislation that have been adopted since the SIP was approved by MWAQC on February 19. Staff also plans to work closely with Transportation Planning Board staff on conformity issues.

COG is increasing its support for the MWAQC work program because the board wants to support local governments in adopting voluntary measures. State contributions remain unchanged from last year. Ms. Rohlfs noted that the draft budget is contingent upon adoption of the COG and TPB budgets.

Tad Aburn noted that the work program continues a shift in state and local contributions. Local governments and COG now fund 60% of the MWAQC budget. Mr. Aburn suggested that MWAQC consider shifting funds from SIP work into inventory development, because SIP planning activities probably would not be significant until FY 2007. He said that the key focus should be assembling the tools necessary to prepare a SIP in 2007. Mr. Sydnor agreed. Ms. Aburn said that the local measure column could increase as well. Sherry Conway-Appel said that some counties, such as Prince George’s, might need assistance with inventory development. Ram Tangirala asked what inventory development would be conducted in FY 2004, since states must have the 2002 Periodic Emissions Inventory submitted by June 1, 2004. Diane Franks said that she expected new techniques would be developed during the process of 8-hr inventory and SIP development, and that those techniques would be used to revise the 2002 base year inventory, as was done for the 1-hour standard. 

Chairman Kauffman requested that a revised budget be circulated electronically prior to the April TAC meeting.

5. 2002 Periodic Emissions Inventory (PEI) Update

Sunil Kumar reviewed the requirement for a 2002 Periodic Emissions Inventory (PEI), which will be used as the base year inventory for the 8-hour standard. Inventories will be prepared for VOC, NOx and CO for all source sectors. COG staff has prepared the nonroad and mobile inventories, while states are responsible for preparing the stationary and area source inventories. During the March 11 conference call, Maryland and Virginia said that their point source inventories will be done shortly. The District completed its inventory in January 2004. Maryland’s area source inventory is mostly complete, while the Virginia and District inventories are not quite halfway done.

COG staff has completed the nonroad inventory, which was done using the NONROAD v.2.2d model with local fuel and temperature data. The total nonroad inventories were approximately 100 tpd VOC, 86 tpd NOx and 1422 tpd CO. A draft PEI will be presented to TAC for review in May.

6. Comment on Interstate Air Quality Rule

Ms. Lowe presented information on EPA’s proposed Interstate Air Quality (IAQ) Rule.  The IAQ rule is based on the Bush administration’s Clear Skies Initiative.  The Clear Skies Initiative has stalled in Congress so EPA has introduced the IAQ rule as a regulatory solution.  The IAQ proposal is a two step regulatory approach that would reduce NOx and SO2 in 2010 and again in 2015.  It would include a recommendation for a cap and trade program but would not require it.  .  The reductions resulting from the proposal are similar to those that would occur under the Clear Skies Initiative. 

Ms. Lowe presented a proposed comment letter prepared at the request of the committee. Any comment would need to be approved by MWAQC at its March 24 meeting, because the public comment period closes on March 30. Ms. Conway-Appel suggested that the letter endorse quicker, lower caps such as those contained in the Ozone Transport Commission proposal. Mr. Aburn agreed. Mr. Tangirala asked that the University of Maryland research referred to in the letter be cited. Kambiz Agazi requested that the language in the first paragraph be modified to say that the proposed reductions fall short “of the reductions needed to address the transport of pollutants by the attainment date specified in the Clean Air Act Amendments”. Mr. Aburn asked that the paragraph indicate that transport is the most important issue to the Washington region’s air quality. Ms. Conway-Appel suggested creating a new second paragraph to discuss the advantages of the OTC proposal. Mr. Sydnor asked that the committee not endorse the OTC proposal directly because Virginia feels that OTC’s proposed caps cannot be reached in the time allowed. Mr. Aburn asked that the letter include a statement that pollution from all sources, not just stationary, should be controlled. He suggested that a list of adopted control measures be appended to the letter. Mr. Kauffman suggested that such a list might be more appropriate for a state air agency comment. Mr. Aburn agreed. The committee voted to recommend the revised letter for consideration by MWAQC. Chairman Kauffman asked that staff circulate the revision to the TAC prior to the March 24 MWAQC meeting.

7. Report on EPA’s 2004 National Air Quality Conference
Ms. Rohlfs reported that EPA held its 2004 National Air Quality Conference in Baltimore on February 22-26. There were two presentation tracks: a technical track and an outreach track, which discussed Ozone Action Day programs. There was also a short course in meteorology and demonstration booths with products used for PM and 8-hour forecasting. Outreach presentations discussed programs implemented in different regions and methods for predicting the 24 hour average particulate standard in advance to facilitate issuing health alerts. Jeffrey Holmstead of EPA also discussed the clean school bus initiative, which has been funded with $65 for FY 04-05. Technical track presentations discussed problems and inconsistencies in PM monitoring methods and surrogate methods for measuring and predicting the AQI for particulates.

Ms. Conway-Appel said that the conference also gave good scientific health data on groups at high risk for particulate-related health problems. She said that the groups affected by ozone and particulates are different, notably because people with heart disease are very susceptible to particulates. She said that getting PM messages out to the public will be very challenging because elevated PM levels are not confined to the summer months, as ozone problems largely are. Mr. Aburn said that Jeffrey Holmstead’s speech also highlighted AIRNOW as a premier EPA program, and that program started in the Washington-Baltimore area.

8. Briefing on National Academy of Sciences Air Quality Management Report
Ms. Lowe briefed the committee on the contents of a new National Academy of Sciences report, which has not yet been published but is availably electronically on the Academy’s website. The report evaluates the current state of air quality planning and makes long-term recommendations regarding how to improve the planning process. It is directed towards EPA, rather than state and local planning agencies. The report addresses five areas of air quality management: setting standards, preparing a SIP, implementing mobile and non-road controls, implementing stationary/area controls, and monitoring practices. In general, the Academy feels that air quality management must have a greater multi-pollutant focus, better assess the risks and uncertainties associated with criteria and hazardous air pollutants, take an airshed-based approach to combat interstate and international transport, and emphasize the results of a plan rather than the process of getting it approved.

9. State Air Agency Representatives
Mr. Kauffman asked the state representatives to comment on the status of their 8-hour designations. Mr. Aburn reported that he believes EPA will agree to keep the Baltimore and Washington areas separate, but has indicated they may not keep Kent and Queen Anne’s counties separate from the Baltimore nonattainment area. He said that EPA will make a presentation at Maryland’s Attainment Task Force meeting in March indicating how it expects to handle the final designations. He also noted that all of Maryland’s OTC rules are complete, as the AIM rule has been finalized and will be published in the Maryland register on March 19.

Mr. Agazi asked whether the Baltimore and Washington areas would be given the same classification, as EPA had indicated earlier. Mr. Aburn replied that EPA had initially indicated that it would classify the entire CMSA, which includes Washington, Baltimore, Fredericksburg and Kent/Queen Anne’s, identically. He also said that certain areas may not be able to demonstrate attainment unless the next monitor downwind from the area shows attainment as well. He said that Earthjustice has written a letter questioning EPA’s ability to break up the CMSA into separate nonattainment areas.

Ram Tangirala reported for the District. He said that EPA and DC-DOH agree that the District should be designated nonattainment for the 8-hour standard. He said that the District’s public comment period on the OTC regulations is ending this evening. He expects to respond to comments next week and publish the final rules in the DC Register the week of March 22.

Mr. Sydnor reported that Virginia has requested that Stafford come out of the MWAQC area. He said that Fauquier County might be added to the area, but DEQ has recommended that it be designated attainment based on monitor readings. He said that DEQ is setting up a SIP revision public hearing to determine whether the new Section 185 legislation should be submitted as a full SIP revision or not. The hearing will be held April 5 in Woodbridge at 11:00 am.

10. Other Business

Ms. Rohlfs said that COG will sponsor an Energy and Air Quality Conference on Monday, April 5. A detailed agenda was made available to the committee. The conference will highlight local governments and businesses leading by example. Speakers will also assess the future of energy technology and demonstrate STAPPA/ALAPCO software used to help local governments quantify emission reductions. The conference agenda is published at http://www.mwcog.org/energyandaq. A registration fee will be charged, and COG is seeking sponsors for the conference

11.  Set Date for Next Meeting and Adjourn

The TAC will meet next on April 9, 2004 from 10 a.m. to 12 p.m.  There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:35 a.m.
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